PETERLEE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the **Resources Committee** on **Monday**, **9**th **September 2024** at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber. Shotton Hall, Peterlee.

Present: Councillor R. Moore (Chairman) and Councillors J. Black, M. Cartwright,

B. Fishwick, D. Hawley, D. Howarth, K. Liddell, M. McCue, R. Burnip, H.

Stockport, T. Duffy, R. Scott and S. Simpson.

Also, Present Ian Hall, (Chief Officer and Town Clerk) and Louise Hudson, (Democratic

Services Assistant)

No members of the public were in attendance.

R.10/24 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were noted from Councillors K. Hawley, S. Franklin, S. McDonnell, K. Duffy, A. Laing and M. Sanderson.

R.11/24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.

R.12/24 FUNDING FOR GRASS PITCHES AT LOWHILLS ROAD

Consideration was given to a report, which had previously been circulated, detailing the positive impact this will have on the quality and maintenance of the pitches and the financial contribution required from Peterlee Town Council to access the funding.

RESOLVED: All members present approved the financial contributions required to access the available funding.

R.13/24 EDEN LANE PRACTICE PITCH

The Town Clerk asked members what they would like the pitch to be used for. Members discussed options and clarified that the cost of installing a fence and appropriate gates would be covered in full by s106 funding.

RESOLVED: All members present approved the pitch continue to be used exactly as it has been for events and users alike and the Town Clerk is to look into a booking system.